## epublic of Iraq -Ministry of Education Examination in English for Preparatory Schools



Feb. / 2024 Time / 3 Hours Preliminary Exam اسم الطالب :

الرقم الامتحاني:

Note: Answer all the questions.

Reading Comprehension: (20 Marks)

Q1. A/Read this text carefully then answer (5) of the questions that follow.

(10 M.)

Paper is everywhere. We use paper for homework, money, books, letters, etc.... Doctors put paper sheets on the examining table. Scientists use paper lab coats. Our knowledge is written on paper. This is changing now, with television, cassette tapes and computers to spread and keep information. Paper is made from trees, rice, wheat, cotton, corn and other plants. There are about 7000 kinds of paper. Today most paper is made from wood. It is made by machines. The word "Paper "comes from papyrus. The ancient Egyptians used papyrus, a plant that grew in the Nile River, to write on. The paper bag is an interesting invention. Before paper bags were invented, grocers had to wrap each item in paper and tie it. The customers had to wait. Then the grocers hired boys to make bags by hand, but this also took a long time. In 1884, a woman named Mattie Knight invented a machine that could make a paper bag with a square bottom. Paper is very common in our lives and we don't even think about it, but it is a wonderful invention.

- 1. What did the ancient Egyptians use to write on?
- 2. What did Mattie Knight invent?
- 3. Why did the grocers hire boys?
- 4. The word " Paper " comes from papyrus. (True / False)
- 5. What is paper made from?
- 6. Give the passage a suitable title.

B/Answer (Five) of the following sentences using information from your text book:

(10 M.)

(10 M.)

- 1. What is the most popular investment in the UK at the moment?
- 2. When was the radar invented?
- 3. Why can't we only use wind power to supply our energy?
- 4. The writer wants to find a job in his country. ( True / False )
- 5. Why should interpreters read newspapers?
- 6. What protected Zaid Tariq?

Grammar and Functions: (30 Marks)

Q2. A/Re- write the following sentences, follow the instructions between brackets. (Choose 10) (20 M.)

1. Muna ( get ) married to Ghassan two years ago. ( Correct the form of the verb )

- 2. Define an architect. ( Use: " designs buildings ")
- 3. Will you be able to come to my party?

I asked Layla ..... (Reported question)

- 4. I can't remember when I / took up / it . ( Put the verb and the object in the correct order )
- 5. She asked somebody to fix the window. ( Use the correct form of " get " )
- 6. You drank a lot of coffee. Now you are in bed and you can't sleep. (Regret use " I wish ")
- 7. Adam has come back from Beirut yesterday. ( Correct the sentence )
- 8. next / being / are / week / The / replaced / windows.

( Put in the correct order to make a passive sentence )

- 9. I was eating breakfast when a bird (fly) into the kitchen. (Correct the form of the verb)
- 10. I'm going to visit my brother in Cairo.

I decided ...... (Future in the past)

11. If my plane ( not leave ) on time, I'll miss my connection this afternoon.

( Correct the form of the verb )

12. The book was missing. It has the information I wanted. (Combine to make a defining relative clause)

## B/ Choose the correct word between brackets: (5 only)

1. I have had this car ( since / for ) November .

- 2. Life is (fast / faster) now than it used to be.
- 3. I've (ever / never) ridden an elephant.
- 4. We left two hours early. We ( should / shouldn't ) miss the plane.
- 5. This letter ( wrote / was written ) by my father.
- 6. How (many / much) times a week do you wash your hair?

اقلب الصفحة

Vocabulary and Spelling: (20 Marks) 03.A/ Complete each sentence with the suitable word from the box: (10 M.) robbery, current, obey, maximum, hurts, register. A ...... account comes with a cheque book. The ...... number of students is 10. 3. My back ..... all the time. 4. You can ...... for this class by completing a form online. 5. The police got a call about a ...... last night . B/Choose the correct word. (5 only) (5M.) Banks usually (pay / charge) a fee if you are overdrawn. 2. The ferry ( works / operates ) throughout the year. In the military, you can take a test to become an (officer / official). 4. I can (take / make) a withdrawal at an ATM at any time. 5. We (considerably / thoroughly) enjoyed all the entertainment. You must be 18 years old to (belong / join) the military. C/ Complete the following with correctly spelt words. ( Choose 5 only ) (5 M.) 1.company, co.; frequent, ...... 2. go , gone ; steal , ....... 3. like, dislike; connect, ...... 4. yearly, annual; wanted and needed, ...... 5. occurred, happened; alerted, .......... 6. year, years; activity, .......... Literature Focus: (10 Marks) Q4. Answer or complete (5) of the following questions: (10 M.) 1. You can not imagine how wonderfully he sang. ( "he " referred to the ...........) 2. Discuss how the visitor tried to convey his massage to the little child? 3. People have the idea that birds are heartless and cold little creatures. (True / False) 4. What does the story "The Swing "stress on? 5. How does the story of " The Canary " end? The Swing " is considered as (a. tragic / b. comedic ) story. Writing: (20 Marks) (20 M.) Q5. Choose either A or B. A / Write an e - mail of (100 - 120) words telling a friend about a company you have recently set up with a friend or relative. The company could be producing one of the following: (jewellery, cosmetics, perfume, food or footwear) B / Write (100 - 120) words on this topic: "Cigarette advertising should be illegal"







الاجوبة النموذجية للدراسة الاعدادية للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٢ / ٢٠٢٢

الفرع / العلمي - الاول

اسم المادة / اللغة الأنكليزية

الدرجة	ل ( الرولے ) فرع ( A ) الجواب النموذجي	اب السواا الصفحة	السؤال
-			
1-	The ancient Egyptians used papyrus, aplant that grew in the Nile River, to write on.		
2-	Mattie Knight invented a machine that could make apaper bag with asquare bottom.		
3-	To make bags by hand.		
4-	True.		
5-	Paper is made from trees, rice, whead, cotton, corn and other plants.  or, It's made from wood.		
6-	"Mattie Knight"  Short 3 les aseas nice Istory.		
	5x2=10M		
	i an elisatei 3 In	نباء اللجنة	افيع اعد





الاجوبة النموذجية للدراسة الاعدادية للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٢ / ٢٠٢٢

الفرع / العلمي - الاول

اسم المادة / اللغة الأنكليزية

الدرجة	الجواب النموذجي	الصفحة	السؤال
1-	The most popular investment in the UK is in property		
2-	Radar was invented during the second wo. war.	rld.	
3-	It can't supply enough energy to meet our needs.		
4-	False		
5-	To have good general knowledge and to know what is going on in the world	d.	
6-	Six ololphins		
	مرمظة ند لاجامه العالم على لامظاد الرمارية		
	5×2= 10M		
		ضاء اللجنة	تواقيع أعد





الاجوبة النموذجية للدراسة الاعدادية للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٢ / ٢٠٢٤ الدور / التمهيدي

اسم المادة / اللغة الأنكليزية

الفرع / العلمي - الاول

جواب السؤال ( الثاني ) فرع ( A)				
الدرجة	الصفحة الجواب النموذجي عالم	السؤال ا		
1-	got	u.1		
2-	Anarchitect is someone Who designs buildings.	U-3		
3-	If she would be able to come to my party.	u-3		
4-	took it up	U.1		
5-	She got the window fixed.	U·2		
6-	I wish I hadn't drunk so much coffee.	U-3		
7-	Adam came back from Beint yesterday.	U-5		
8-	The windows are being replaced next week.	4.6		
<b>q</b> -	Flew liajslo	u-1		
10-	I was going to visit my brother in Qiro.	u7		
	باء اللجنة	تواقيع أعض		





الاجوبة النموذجية للدراسة الاعدادية للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٢ / ٢٠٢٢

اسم المادة / اللغة الأنكليزية

القرع / العلمي - الاول

جواب السوال (المثاني ) فرع ( A م B)			
الدرجة	الجواب النموذجي	الصفحة	لسؤال
11-	doesn't Leave		u·3
12-	The book that has the information I wanted		u.5
	was missing.		
	10 X2 = 20 M		
	ترك نقطبنان		
1~	Since		\$.
2-	Paster		
3-	never		
4-	shouldn't		
5-	was written		
6-	many. 5x2= 10M		
		ضاء اللجنة	تواقيع أعد





الاجوبة النموذجية للدراسة الاعدادية للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٢ / ٢٠٢٣

اسم المادة / اللغة الأنكليزية

الفرع / العلمي - الاول

جواب السؤال ( الخيالت ) فرع ( A,B,C )				جو	
الدرجة	الجواب النموذجي		and the party of t	السؤال	
A	1- Current 2- maximum 3- hurts 4- register 5- robbery		5×2=10M		
B//	1- charge 2-operates 3-officer 4-make 5-thoroughly 6-join	عدة	5XI= <u>5M</u>		
CI	1- freq. 2-stolen 3-dis Connect 4-indemand 5- Called 6-activities		5XI = <u>5M</u> ولائد نقطة والم		
	0.00.17111-3			ضاء اللجنة	تواقيع اع





الاجوبة النموذجية للدراسة الاعدادية للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٢ / ٢٠٢٣

الفرع / العلمي - الاول

اسم المادة / اللغة الأنكليزية

جواب السوال ( الرابع ) فرع ( )				
الدرجة	الجواب النموذجي		السؤال	
1-	Canary.			
2-	By telling the child that her father is Like smoke and she could see him only			
iw I	When she closed her eyes.			
3-	True.			
4-	The story stresses that war destroys ev It leads to nothing but death, deprivation destruction.			
5-	The story of "The Canary" ends Sadly or son By the death of the Canary.	Sorrow	Pully	
6-	ملاطفة : لا مجامه لطالب على الاطفاد الرملاسة و حلاطفة : م لا مجامه الطالب على الاطفاد الرملاسة و حد 2 = 10 M			
1	برك دهه واهده	ضاء اللجنة	تواقيع أعد	





الاجوبة النموذجية للدراسة الاعدادية للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٢ / ٢٠٢٢ الدور / التمهيدي

اسم المادة / اللغة الأنكليزية

الفرع / العلمي - الاول

جواب السؤال ( الخاص ) فرع ( A, B )			
الدرجة	الجواب النموذجي	الصفحة	لسؤال
	تقسم لده عالزي : وقطى دره و داهرة المعنوات المولى دره واهرة المعنوات المولى دره واهرة المعنوات المولى دره واهدة المخارة المخارة المخارة الموالدة على درجة واهدة المخارة الموالدة على درجة واهدة الموالدة الموالدية و تعم درجان الموطاء الموالدية و تعم درجان الموطاء الموالدية الموالدية المولدية المول		
	تقسم لهرمة كا لوى : العنوات المقطى درمة واحدة للعنوات > . قفهم درمهان للاطاء المقواعدية ٢٠٠٠ كفهم درمهان للاطاء الويلائية ٢٠٠٠ كفهم درمهان للاطاء الويلائية ٢٠٠٠ مقلى (١٥) درجة للفكرة .		